
Green Valley Sportsman’s Club

General Meeting Minutes

November 14, 2019

Pledge: 7:00 PM

Board Attendees: Dan Charles, Don Spearing, Daisy Stone, Mike Wyckoff, Tony 
McClure, Vic Gurinowitsch & Tom Yost.

Special Guest Appearance: None

Treasurer’s Report: Due to Cal’s absence, Dan Charles read the report and a motion was 
passed approving it. 

Secretary’s Report: Daisy Stone read the Minutes from the October 10th meeting. Mike 
Wyckoff stated that the minutes will be posted on the club website. 

Small Bore: Mike Sabot reported that they started last week. 

County League: Vic Gurinowitsch gave shared a few fun myths from the meeting and 
reported on the pheasant and goose hunt. 

Announcements: Dan Charles made the following announcements:
 Bill 147 which is to be voted on November 18. This bill permits Sunday hunting, 

one day for archery, one day for firearm and one day a choice. A written 
permission slip will be required on private property.

 We are still working on the combat range; the bunkers need higher and a drainage
ditch put in. 

 A State Forester will be out to look at the club property to be timbered. Norm 
Catalucci suggested we ask them to put a road all the way around the property. 

 The Board of Directors is looking into investing some funds. 

Game Commission: No one present.

Trap: No Report.

Pistol: Tony McClure mentioned a class put on by Corey Zelanak to be held on Feb 22 & 
23, 2020 from 9-3. The class will be high impact and high intensity. There will be a lot of
movement and shooting. He also plans to have a basic class next year along with some 
NRA classes. 

Jr. Shoot: There has been one class so far and one child attended. 

Communications: Dan Charles reported junk mail only. 
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Bills: Dan Charles submitted a Lowes bill for cleaning supplies $42.36 and a Rural King 
receipt for a leaf blower $205.00. A motion was passed to pay these bills. 

Unfinished Business: Don Spearing asked if Bill O’Brian was working on the backstops. 
Dan Charles replied that he was as time permits to adjust all the long range to the 
appropriate distances. 

New Business: 
 Tony McClure mentioned Joe McMullen has serious heart surgery. 
Dan Charles reported the following:
 The Christmas Party is December 14th at 5:00, RSVP cutoff is Dec 6.
 We need to get the club ready for snow season. 
 Next year we will need help cutting the grass. 
 The BOD intends to implement a bylaws change next year to add range rules for 

the combat range and possibly change the term of a director to two years rather 
than one. 

Election:
There were 5 positions available on the BOD and the following individuals were 
nominated for a one year term at the October 10 meeting:

o Traci Gerard
o Mike Sabot
o Mike Wyckoff
o Don Potts
o Tom Yost
o Alan Gerard
o Scott Thomson

All voting member present were given the opportunity to cast their votes, the votes 
were tallied and the following individuals were elected to the BOD: Mike Wyckoff, 
Don Potts, Alan Gerard, Traci Gerard and Tom Yost. 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM. 
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